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MEMO 
 
DATE: August 17, 2023   
TO: Planning Commission Members 
FROM: Tom Schauer, Senior Planner 
SUBJECT: Written Testimony Submitted for PDA 2-23, TML 1-23, L 25-23 
 
STRATEGIC PRIORITY & GOAL:  

 
OBJECTIVE/S: Strategically plan for short and long-term growth and development that will 
create enduring value for the community 
 
 
Attached is public testimony submitted regarding Stratus Village, Dockets PDA 2-23, TML 1-23, L 25-
23. 
 

• August 15, 2023 E-Mail from Willard and Jamie Baker 

• August 17, 2023 Memo from Tegan Enloe 

http://www.mcminnvilleoregon.gov/


From: Heather Richards
To: Tom Schauer
Subject: FW: Stratus Village Project Concerns
Date: Wednesday, August 16, 2023 3:02:40 PM
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Have a great day!
 
Heather
--------------------------------------

-

Heather Richards
Community Development Director
503-474-5107 (phone)
971-287-8322 (cell)
www.mcminnvilleoregon.gov

 
From: Heather Richards 
Sent: Tuesday, August 15, 2023 9:57 PM
To: Jamie Baker <jmebaker543@gmail.com>
Subject: RE: Stratus Village Project Concerns
 

Hi Willard and Jamie,

 

Thank you for your comments below.  I am cc’ing Tom Schauer, the Senior

Planner, on this project and he will enter your comments into the record,

providing them to the Planning Commission as they consider this land-use

application. 

 
Have a great day!
 
Heather
--------------------------------------

mailto:Heather.Richards@mcminnvilleoregon.gov
mailto:Tom.Schauer@mcminnvilleoregon.gov
http://www.mcminnvilleoregon.gov/
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-

Heather Richards
Community Development Director
503-474-5107 (phone)
971-287-8322 (cell)
www.mcminnvilleoregon.gov

 
From: Jamie Baker <jmebaker543@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, August 15, 2023 8:29 PM
To: Heather Richards <Heather.Richards@mcminnvilleoregon.gov>
Subject: Stratus Village Project Concerns
 

This message originated outside of the City of McMinnville.

 

We are writing regarding our concerns with the Stratus Village project.  As
residents living off Stratus Ave 
we have serious concerns regarding the infrastructure of the
intersection of Stratus Ave and Norton Lane.  
As it is now, this is a three way stop with only incoming
traffic from Hwy 18 not stopping. Understandably
it is this way because of the short roadway on Norton Lane coming
off of Hwy 18 to prevent a back up. After
using this intersection regularly since we moved here eight years ago
we frequently see cars coming from
Hwy 18 also stopping; causing confusion for all cars at this
intersection. With the amount of increased traffic
created by the significant increase in population
this development will ensue, we are asking that there be
consideration for improved markings, signage, or possibly even blinking
yellow and red lights to be installed
to improve both driver and pedestrian safety, and to decrease driver

http://www.mcminnvilleoregon.gov/
http://www.mcminnvilleoregon.gov/
mailto:jmebaker543@gmail.com
mailto:Heather.Richards@mcminnvilleoregon.gov


confusion. Another area of concern is
traffic entering Stratus Ave from a street next to the
trailer park. These two streets/exits to Stratus seem to be
very close together possibly causing traffic issues. 
 
We also have concerns of existing homeowner security and safety with
the increase of population and we 
would like to know how the city plans to address this
possible issue.
 
Thank you for your consideration,
 
Willard and Jamie Baker
1935 SE Noble Ln
McMinnville, OR 97128



From: Tegan Enloe
To: Heather Richards
Cc: John Bridges; Tom Schauer; Frank Roberti; Jerry A Jones
Subject: Re: Continuance Request
Date: Thursday, August 17, 2023 11:06:47 AM
Attachments: image003.png
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We sent you safe versions of your files.msg
Stratus Village Traffic Comments_FINAL.pdf

Mimecast Attachment Protection has deemed this file to be safe, but always exercise caution when opening files.

This message originated outside of the City of McMinnville.

Hello Heather,

Thank you so much for your assistance. I will be testifying in opposition. I have attached my
memo for distribution to the planning commission. I believe Mr. Roberti is also planning to
attend and will have remarks as well. I am not sure if he has requested to be included in the
testimony list yet?

Please note that Mr. Roberti does not oppose the eventual approval of the master plan
amendment so the development can move forward. His primary concern is that adequate
consideration has not yet been given to mitigate impacts to his property. We have specific
concerns with the proposed lay out that combines both parking lots and provides shared access
to parking spaces, drive aisles, and driveways. We would like to see a physical separation
between Mr. Roberti's property, parking spaces, and driveway from those used by the housing
development. That way, Mr. Roberti can preserve access to his spaces for his clients/tenants.
Ordinance 5095 requires that amendments be compatible, to the extent possible, with existing
development and we don't believe compatibility has been given appropriate consideration. We
are asking the commission to direct the applicant to work with Mr. Roberti to separate out his
parking lot. 

We also would like to see additional traffic analysis completed. I was unable to find a
standalone traffic analysis report that has a full summary of the proposed changes,
considerations for compatibility from a traffic standpoint, safety analysis, trip distribution, etc.
And we'd like more work done to develop a local trip generation rate for the affordable
housing land use as opposed to using multifamily rates from the ITE Trip Gen Manual. 

I think ultimately these concerns can all be addressed with more time and collaboration from
the applicant and in the end the development can be updated to better support the existing
adjacent uses. We look forward to working with everyone to resolve these issues.

Thanks!

Tegan  

On Wed, Aug 16, 2023 at 8:13 PM Heather Richards
<Heather.Richards@mcminnvilleoregon.gov> wrote:

mailto:tegan@enloeconsulting.org
mailto:Heather.Richards@mcminnvilleoregon.gov
mailto:John@newberglaw.com
mailto:Tom.Schauer@mcminnvilleoregon.gov
mailto:froberti@ymail.com
mailto:jerry@pikesnw.com
mailto:Heather.Richards@mcminnvilleoregon.gov
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"Tegan Enloe" <tegan@enloeconsulting.org>
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Re: Continuance Request
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